MAYOR OF LONDON

John Biggs AM

Chairman of the Budget & Performance Committee City Hall The Queen's Walk More London London SE1 2AA Our ref: MGLA151214-4553

150112 Pre-Budget Report

Date: 27 JAN 2015

Dear John

Pre-Budget Report

Further to my letter of 12 January about the Budget & Performance Committee's recommendations on the Pre-Budget Report for 2014, please see below the outstanding responses.

Recommendation 1

Starting from the first quarter of 2015-16, MOPAC should publish the full results of the Public Attitudes Survey on the London Datastore each quarter.

MOPAC believes in transparency and open data. This is why the full results of the Public Attitudes Survey are already available publically on the University of Essex Data Archive http://discover.ukdataservice.ac.uk/catalogue/?sn=7048. MOPAC partners with University of Essex to make the survey available for secondary analysis, which is why it is fitting that the data sits here.

In order to make it easier for public and stakeholders to read and understand the data contained within the PAS, it has been turned into a data dashboard by MOPAC which is also available publically on our website https://www.london.gov.uk/priorities/policing-crime/data-information/confidence-dashboard.

Recommendation 10

MOPAC and the Met should publish a summary of the Target Operating Model they are developing based on their vision of the Met in 2020. MOPAC, in its response to this report, should commit to publishing this summary in summer 2015.

- Rather than focusing only on total police officer numbers, the model should set out the Met's future capacity using OPM analysis.
- The vision should include a realistic assessment about the national commitments the Met can continue to make

MAYOR OF LONDON

The designing of a vision for an organisation such as the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) in 2020 is an extremely complex undertaking. The MPS, in consultaion with MOPAC, will continue to look at the services it delivers both locally and nationally to ensure investment is made in the right areas. At this stage, detailed proposals cannot be provided on where further changes will be made as the MPS is in discussion with MOPAC and is still assessing its options. There will then also need to be substantial engagement and debate with partners and the public on the role and priorities for policing in 2020.

Yours ever,

Boris Johnson

Mayor of London

Cc: Sir Ed Lister, Chief of Staff, GLA

Martin Clarke, Executive Director of Resources, GLA David Gallie, Assistant Director Group Finance, GLA